Honorable delegates! 
One of the most successful investments in the future is promoting more active engagement of youth throughout their communities. 
In the case of my Motherland, Ukraine, unfortunately, due to the ongoing Russian aggression, my fellow citizens and, in particular, young people living under temporary foreign occupation have faced limited or no access to basic human rights. Due to systematic ceasefire violations by the Russian Side, Ukraine’s capabilities of providing these services to the youth in Crimea and Donbas are limited.
However, despite many obstacles in the occupied territories, such as intimidation, forced relocations and repressions, the youth continue to see Ukraine a united country: in their readiness to overcome difficulties and in their cooperation for the sake of coordinated work.
Today, more and more young people are seeking to be involved in the decision-making process at all levels, and considering their views is an important and valuable part of each of these decisions.
Being part of the many processes in our communities by joining and taking initiatives, aimed at peace-building, I personally and all the young generation once again prove our readiness to create better and more inclusive societies.
Therefore, I hope that as we mark the 75th Anniversary of the United Nations we shall cross the threshold of hope for more well-balanced youth engagement, that will contribute to the development and prosperity of the whole world.
Thanks a lot!
